Coach Elbert W. Thompson, 1120 Cleveland, Wichita, Kansas.

Dear Coach Thompson:

I beg your pardon for the delay in replying to your inquiry of recent date.

The best thing I can refer you to regarding basketball plays is my new book, "Better Basketball", published by McGraw-Hill Company of New York. The book sells for \$4.00.

I have included in this book all the latest developments of the game. The plays that we use are very carefully and clearly described, and the book is profusely illustrated with diagrams and photographs. It is designed to be of help to both the coach and the player.

I imagine your library has this book. If you care to have an autographed copy for yourself, I shall be glad to mail a copy to you postpaid on receipt of your check or money order for \$4.00. I am enclosing some printed material which describes the book more clearly than I can do in a letter.

If I can be of any further service to you I shall be glad to hear from you again.

With best wishes for the success of your team, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

1120 Cleveland Wichita, Kansas nov. 22ml 1938.

Dr. F. 6. allen Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Sir:

Jane coaching a group of boyo, High School age, and am writing to you in regard to obtaining some Baskethall plays. te amo and would like to know if you could help us in that respect. If you have some ald plays that you have discarded and that you could send them to me, I would deeply appreciate it, or if you sell them, tell me the price and I will gladly pay for them. I will also pay the postage. I will close the postage. I will close expecting an early answer -Thanking you in advance Dremain, Elhert W. Shampson Ege

wichite, Kanso.

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Baskotball Coach.

Construction of Cinder Track at Memorial Stadium, University of Kansas.

In construction of the cinder track 14 inches of fine cinders were used for a base, then 4 inches of fine cinders on top.

To be sure to get the proper mixture of the additional 2 inches of combination dressing, we took four part of the fine head-end or especially prepared cinders and mixed them with one part of good old Kansas clay. By moistening this mixture and baking it in the sun, we arrived at a mixture that would set well for track and yet not become too hard so that the spikes would fail to penetrate.

My notion is that other clay may be a little different from ours here. You may have to use three parts. The way we mixed this clay and cinders was as follows: we used our Fordson tractor, attached a small brick or cinder crusher. We fed the cinders in together with the clay, and when this came out, it was properly mixed. Then we hauled it on the track by wagon loads and spread it there. After wetting it down a couple of times, we relied it.

Will you with me litter giving me as much information as possible on the Censtruction of your

December 51, 1938.

Mr. Taft Talbot,
R. S. Elliott Arms Co.,
Mansas City, Mo.

Dear Taft:

I haven't heard a word about those laster socks that you were rushing through an order for when I saw you at the Kansas City Athletic Club on December 3rd. I am wondering what happened to them.

We are badly in need of these socks and I would like to have a progress report on their manufacture and shipment.

Wishing you a very prosperous New Year, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coache

FCA: AH

Mr. T. L. Tharton, 915 Grand Avenue, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Hr. Thantons

I am enclosing a copy of a letter I have just written to Ted O'Sullivan about your Foot-So-Port shoes. Hr. O'Sullivan is one of our Big Six basketball officials, and worked in the Sugar Bowl game as a football official. He is in the insurance business there in Kansas City.

I examined his feet on the may back from Oklahoma and recommended your shoes.

I am still wearing the ones I got from you, and some of them are becoming pretty badly worn. I will have to drop in to see you shortly.

Very sincerely yours,

FCA:AH Eno. Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Aug 1, 1939 Phoenix, ary. Dr. F.C. allen 4.6-867A Robinson skym. University of Kan. Dear Dr. allen: When God first created this old earth, I think He meant for all of it to be like some of the places of beauty. Places where flowers and green grass grows under trees waving in a cool breeze, over all which would fall an occasional refreshing shower of rain. arizona would have been like this if she had not been for gotten midst the rush of other things! However, the sun, sensing this Igreat oversight, attempted to right this great inequality by blessing arizona with sunothine. and bless it so it slid! In other words, Dr. allen, it is quite warm here, and I do not believe there is any danger of sudden snow. Dr. Allen, I would like to put in my application for

a job in the towel-room. The reason for this request is that I just received a letter from the CSEP office saying that I would not have a job for the coming year. I was counting rather strongly on my old sob back under Mr. Elbel, for Vit meant the difference between going back to school and staying home. There is little need of my beating around the bush as to the cause of my failure to secure the job. The truth will always out in end anyway, so here goes. In order to maintain à CSEP job, one must hold an average of 1.3 in his scholastic standing. This is an easy rating and Ins one should confplain about. It is with great personal shame that I say I slipped below so easy a mark. My overage for last semester is only 1.113, so I am quite abit too low. So at this late date I turn to you and hope that I will not be too

late. I would indeed be very grate-ful to you if I could secure a job. My summer has been a com-plete solud. I have become badly lost in the shuffle in trying to compete with WPA, union isation, and untold numbers of other young men who need jobs just do Wad as I do. as the result, I have not been able to secure a single slays work. It was sherman who said, War is hell." It is I who say, "Unemployment is hell." Despite all this bob stuff, I am going to finish school if I have to coin my own money to do it. It has been sløne before. Well, Doctor, I hope that your summer has been one of your best. you only have a short time remaining before you have to go back to your old Igrind, so en joy yourself to the fullest extent possible. Lincerely, Red Thompson

Mr. E. A. Thomas, Commissioner, Kansas State High School Activities Assn., 204 National Reserve Building, Topeka, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Thomas:

Thank you for your kind letter of the 24th instant.

We are very anxious to have a copy of your report on sports participation in the Kansas high schools for this year just as soon as it is compiled. We shall appreciate it if you will send the report when it is ready.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

KANSAS STATE HIGH SCHOOL ACTIVITIES ASSOCIATION

E.A.THOMAS COMMISSIONER



MEMBER OF NATIONAL FEDERATION OF ATHLETIC ASSOCIATIONS

ROOM 204- NATIONAL RESERVE BUILDING

TOPERA

February 24, 1939

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doctor Allen:

According to the reports we have received, there were more than thirty high schools in the state which played six-man football last fall. Included in this number were Ada, Asherville, Beattie, Bern, Bogue, Burr Oak, Dorrance, Enterprise, Gaylord, Goff, Hanston, Havensville, Hope, Ionia, Jewell, Johnson, Kanorado, Kismet, Leonardville, Mahaska, Mayetta, Pomona, Quenemo, Randall, Roosevelt of Emporia, Saffordville, Satanta, Simpson, Soldier, Tribune, Ulysses, Viola and Webber.

I am sorry but the total number of schools playing six-man football as well as the participation in each sport will not be available until the annual reports are received late this spring. If you desire to have a summary of these reports after they have been compiled, I shall be glad to send one to you.

Cordially yours,

E. A. Thomas

Commissioner

EAT: DLC

E. R. STEVENS, PRESIDENT INDEPENDENCE

INDEPENDENCE

J. R. JONES, VICE-PRESIDENT SUBLETTE

E. A. FUNK, TREASURER
ARKANSAS CITY

CLIFFORD D. DEAN

RUSSELL

D. E. WOLGAST

MARYSVILLE

J. E. BOWERS SENECA Mr. E. A. Thomas, Commissioner, High School Activities Association, 207 Hational Reserve Building, Topoka, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Thomase

I am wondering if you have a reportant this time on the sports activities of the high schools in Kansas for the fall of 1938.

You were kind enough to send us a report on the sports participated in by Kansas high schools for last year, and now we are desirous of having such a report for this year.

I am particularly interested to know the number of high schools playing six-man football. Do you have any figures on this, and do you have any indication of the trend of this sport among the high schools?

With appreciation for any information you can send, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach,

FCA: AH

Mr. Harry terBraak, Jr.,
Associate Secretary, Y.M.C.A.,
Hamilton, Ohio.

Doar Mr. torBraak:

I was glad to receive your kind note of April 3 and to know of your interest in athletics. Thank you for your kind wishes for our Kansas teams and their success.

graph. It is a pleasure to respond to your request for my auto-

With best wishes to you, I am

Sincerely yours,

FCASAH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

YOUNG MEN'S CHRISTIAN ASSOCIATION HAMILTON, OHIO



April 3, 1939.

Coach F. Q. allen, Vo V. of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Coach allen:

my purpose in writing you is to secure your autograph, if I may. I have a hobby of collecting the signatures of athletes I coaches.

Dhave heard a great deal about you thru a coach I had - Engene Kimbrell - at Westminster College in Fulton, no. meedless to say further I would cleeply appreciate your autograph. I haulsing upon for your skind consideration I wishing your I your Kansas teams continued success, I am

Sincerely, 1 Harry terBraak, Jr., assoc. Boys' Secretary

1 asso

Cleur

Mr. Mark Krouch, Assistant Business Manager, Topoka, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Erouchs

I am enclosing carbon copy of a lotter I have written to the W. A. L. Thompson Hardware Company, of Topeka, from whom we purchased six sponge rubber gymnasium mats last September. As explained in the letter, we are not satisfied with these mats, and are disappointed that they have not held up any better.

You will doubtless recall that when we submitted our purchase request for the mats we also submitted a bid from the R. S. Elliott Company, of Hansas City. We paid \$29.97 each for the mats from Thompson's, and Elliott's bid was \$36.00 each, but we had seen a sample of Elliott's mat and knew that it was a good quality.

Haturally we desire to spend our budgetary allowance as economically as possible, and we had expected that the mats would last for a number of years before needing any repair. We trust that when the representative of the Thompson Hardware Company sees the mats he can suggest some way of reinforcing them. I just wanted you to know about the situation.

Thank you for your courteous consideration of our problems in the past, and with best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH
Enc.

April 24, 1939

Memo to Dr, Allen:

Dr. Allen,

The rubber mats, recently purchased for use in the gymnasium have not been very satisfactory. The mats on the men's side have torn at the handles, The mat I examined at the women's side has completely torn loose around the outer stitching so that the inner filling has no relation to the rubber covering. I believe the stitching on all the mats is not adequate.

Jim.

AM 1 0 N 1 B X)

CAMP SOSAWAGAMING

BIGBAY. MICHIGAN

DIRECTOR AND OWNER

FOR BOYS

L.L. TOUTON . 435 WEST 62nd TERRACE . KANSAS CITY . MO.

May 1, 1939

Mr. Forrest C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

Just at this time I have an excess of counselors but I will file your letter and if there is a possible chance, I will let Jenkins know.

Sincerely,

22 Trees

202 S. Clark Vermillian, S. Dek. May 15, 1939. Dr. Glag allew, Æthetie Director University of Kanson Laurence, Kansan, Dear Su: Caull you give me any information on the appointmenter for his expenses it Kansas Munersity. My younger brother graduates this year from Igndall high schaal, Igndall, S. Dak. De is an excellent athlete. Lawin g starred in hacket hall fai faur gears. Besides that he Tuas Chasen Valedictarian of his class any infarmation from your evill be appreciated as he descries to enter school this fall. yours sencerely. Bob Taplett

FOOT-so-PORT HEALTH SHOES

THAXTON'S FOOT COMFORT SHOP

915 Grand Avenue, Kansas City, Mo. January 17th. 1939.

Mr Forrest C.Allen, Director of Physical Education, University of Kansas, Lawrence Kansas.

Dear Mr Allen,

Your letter of Jan. 12th. recieved together with the copy of your letter to your friend and collegue. THANKS very much for

your interest and kindness.

The writer has this day forwarded Mr Ted O'Sullivan a copy of our booklet #The Way to Foot Health" and a special invitation that he call at our shop and allow us the priveledge of explaining in detail the many advantages of the Foot-so-Port Shoes. I have explained that there would be no obligation attached.

The writer did not mention your having written as I was not sure this would be to your liking as you did not so author-

ize.

I am pleased to advise that I have in stock at this writting your size in both black and tan, in the calf leather oxford. and will be very pleased to have your order or better yet to have you drop in at your convenience.

Appreciating the confidence you have in the writer and

the sincerety you have shown in our shoes, I remain

The Thaxtons' Foot Comfort Shop.

T. L. TZJC.